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Thank you to the law firms who contribute to The Forum newsletter each 
 issue: 

• Andrews & Price, Special Education Alert 
• Tucker Arensberg Attorneys, Education Law Report 
• Weiss Burkardt Kramer LLC, In Brief: School Law Update 

(Located on pages 6-7 of The Forum) 

The Tri-State Area School Study Council Newsletter 

75th Annual School Board and Distinguished Educator Banquet  
The Tri-State Area School Study Council’s School Board and Distinguished 
Educator Banquet is an annual opportunity to recognize outstanding achievement 
in education through the presentation of both the Distinguished Educator Award 
and the D. Richard Wynn Distinguished School Board Award. In addition, the 
banquet is a fantastic networking opportunity for district administrators and Board 
members. This year, the banquet was held on March 21st at the University Club. 
See page 2 for more on the banquet and this year’s award winners, Distinguished 
Educator Dr. Randal Lutz, and Distinguished School Boards of Seneca Valley 
School District & West Jefferson Hills School District. See page 2 for more 
details. 
Dr. Jean E. Winsand Workshop for Women in School Leadership  
The Jean E. Winsand Workshop for Women in School Leadership is an annual 
event featuring discussions on pathways to career success and empowering and 
inspiring women looking to make positive changes in their lives and careers. It is 
named in memory of Dr. Jean Winsand, a women's rights activist and Professor 
Emeritus at the University of Pittsburgh.  
 
This year’s workshop was held on April 11th at the University Club, Annually, the 
Dr. Jean E. Winsand Distinguished Woman in Education Award is presented to a 
woman in education whose achievements are recognized as exemplary. The 2024 
award winner was Dr. Jill Jacoby, Assistant Executive Director of Teaching & 
Learning, Allegheny Intermediate Unit. Additionally, the Dr. Jean E. Winsand 
Emerging Woman in Education Award recognizes a woman who has made a 
significant impact and positive difference through her leadership activities and 
initiatives early on in their career. This year, Dr. Kristin Martin, Assistant 
Superintendent, Brownsville Area School District, was the deserving winner.  
See page 2 for more details. 

Spring Banquet and Workshops 

Upcoming Summer Events  

 Annual Dr. Samuel Francis School Law Symposium and  
Special Education Workshop   

Thursday, June 20, 2024 
 

Registration and more details can be found here 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScQvnzqI_VvpvqqjWR4tmXUDziOBUWAPzH3M5NjU23u0nXi5g/viewform?usp=sf_link


75th Annual School Board and Distinguished 
Educator Banquet: In Review 

 
The 75th Annual Distinguished School Board and Educator Banquet was an 
incredible night, and we were thrilled to honor those making a genuine 
difference in their communities through education. 
 
The evening kicked off with entertainment provided by the extraordinarily 
talented Avonworth School District Jazz Band, directed by Mr. Will Guess and 
Mr. Ronnie Ziccardi.  

21st Annual Dr. Jean E. Winsand Workshop for 
Women in School Leadership: In Review 

 
The 21st Annual Dr. Jean E Winsand Workshop for Women in School Leadership 
was truly a special day of learning centered around this year’s theme of Diversity, 
Equity, Inclusion & AI, Navigating the Waters as Women. We began the day with 
a packed crowd and a spectacular keynote from none other than Dr. Valerie 
Truesdale, the Senior Assistant Executive Director of AASA, followed by a 
phenomenal panel discussion featuring Dr. Anita Williams Woolley, Dr. Jennifer 
Iriti, Dr. Christine Herring, and Ms. Kristi Minnick. 
 
After which, we moved into a tremendous slate of informative Lighting Talks in the middle section of the day, 
including Ms. Tesin Amoscato presenting “Not so Fair and Not so Lovely: The Harmful Impact of Serotypes and Bias 
in AI,” Dr. Nesra Yannier presenting “NoRilla—Mixed Reality AI,” and Dr. Heidi Ondek, Dr. Janet Sardon, and Dr. 
Janell Logue-Belden presenting “AI From the Seat of the Superintendent.” Perhaps our favorite part of the day was 
welcoming back the impeccably talented students from the Western Pennsylvania School for Blind Children’s 
Student Market. In addition, we also had resource tables present from PSBA and Classrooms Without Borders. 

After speeches from Dr. Michael Loughead, Tri-State’s President, and Dr. Bart Rocco, Tri-State’s Director, 
dinner was served and we moved into the highlight of the evening: honoring our awardees.  
 

We first recognized the School Board of West Jefferson Hills for its collaborative approach to providing an excep-
tional education to students. Next up was Seneca Valley’s School Board, recognized for their innovation and future-

focused approach to their work. Both districts took home the prestigious D. Richard Wynn Distinguished School 
Board Award, highlighting the central role of compromise and a “win-win” process. 

 
Finally, to cap off the evening, Dr. Randal Lutz of Baldwin-Whitehall School District  

received the Distinguished Educator Award, which acknowledges exceptional leadership 
by those who have proven a commitment to the mission of Tri-State. Dr. Lutz was chosen 

for his career-long commitment to providing an environment for education marked by 
 inclusivity, innovation, and community engagement.  

 
We were thrilled to welcome an amazing array of educators, administrators, and  

professionals to this important night of recognition. We’re looking forward to seeing  
everyone again in 2025! 

Avonworth School District Jazz Band 

Distinguished Educator Award Winners 

After lunch, we reconvened to recognize our 2024 philanthropic Donation Recipient: The East End Cooperative 
Ministry. Finally, we honored our two annual awardees. This year’s Distinguished Woman in Education was  

Dr. Jill Jacoby, Assistant Executive Director of Teaching & Learning, Allegheny 
Intermediate Unit.  

 
Our Emerging Woman in Education Awardee was Dr. Kristin Martin, Assistant 

Superintendent, Brownsville Area School District.  
We would like to congratulate these two incredibly well-deserving winners! 

 
We would also like to thank all of our presenters, student workers, contributing or-

ganizations, and participants for making this event one to remember!  
We can’t wait to welcome everyone back next April! 

Dr. Kristin Martin and Dr. Jill Jacoby, our 
2024 award winners 
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Green Building Alliance 

 
 
 
 

GBA Update and Open Funding Opportunities 
 

Author: Karma Lisa Edwards 

 
New Addition to Green Building Alliance Team: Karma Lisa Edwards  

Green Building Alliance has engaged Karma Lisa Edwards as the new Senior Director of Workforce Development and 

Green & Healthy Schools. In support of Green Building Alliance educational outreach efforts, Karma seeks practical, 

creative, and multi-media educational methodologies when engaging with diverse audiences and stakeholders, 

drawing from her undergraduate education in fine arts. 

Formalizing her career in sustainability, after completing an MBA from Pennsylvania State University, Karma 

attended GBA educational classes and workshops, facility tours and events. She has held energy-focused positions at 

various corporations and universities such as Mitsubishi, Trane, Siemens, OSRAM, Pennsylvania State University/

Penn State Center/Allegheny County Cooperative Extension, and the University of Pittsburgh. Green Building 

Alliance is honored to welcome her to the team. 

Green Building Alliance Celebrates the Achievements of GPRO Graduates  

Green Building Alliance celebrates 2024 GPRO graduates in their pursuit of sustainability focused initiatives. The 

GPRO Certification involves the identification of building modifications, energy reduction measures, and cause and 

effect scenarios within a building.  

Graduates include staff from Community College of Allegheny County, Mt. Lebanon School District, Carlynton 

School District, Woodland Hills School District, Brownsville School District and six participants from Pittsburgh 

Public Schools. 

This course gives school facilities staff the knowledge to improve the quality of indoor spaces through the 

implementation of practical energy conservation methods, utility analysis, and hazard mitigation. The next course will 

be held this coming October for those who are interested in certification. Please visit the GPRO website for more 

information and the GBA website to register. 

Grant Opportunities for Schools 

Green Building Alliance regularly assists its member schools in their search for funding. Currently, the Public-School 

Facility Improvement Grant, due May 31, provides funding for building modifications such as roof repairs, plumbing, 

safety measures, energy reduction, demolition, new HVAC equipment, and other necessary installations with the 

purpose of improving the quality of life and academic performance of students. For eligibility, improvements must 

exceed $500,000. Reference: DCED website. 

The DOE’s Renew America’s Schools Grant provides public, trade, and technical schools with funding to improve 

building and energy utilization and reduce emissions. This opportunity represents $80 million in grants and is due 

June 13.  

According to the U.S. Department of Energy website, disadvantaged communities are prioritized, and the grants aim 

to reduce utility bills of high-poverty schools while introducing green energy solutions for students and staff.   







New Title IX Regulations Provide Protection against Discrimination for Lactating Students  

Author: Sujaya Rajguru 

The U.S. Department of Education released new regulations this April to effectuate Title IX’s promise that no person 
experiences sex discrimination in federally funded education.  
 
These rules include new and stronger protections for lactating students, and improved access to reasonable modifications 
for lactation needs and to information about protections available under Title IX for lactating students.  
 
The rules require schools to ensure a student is able to access a lactation space to express breast milk or breastfeed, and 
that this space be clean, shielded from view, free from intrusion, and not a bathroom. The Department emphasized that 
schools must ensure access to a lactation space, rather than merely ensuring its availability. The Department noted that 
this requirement will not be costly for schools because the Providing Urgent Maternal Protections for Nursing Mothers 
(PUMP) Act already requires many schools to provide the same for lactating employees.  
 
The rules also explicitly consider breaks during class to express breast milk or breastfeed to be a reasonable modification 
to its policies, practices, and procedures. A school is required to make a reasonable modification like this one when it is 
necessary to prevent sex discrimination and ensure equal access to its education program and activities.  
 
Further removing barriers for lactating students to access reasonable modifications, a school cannot require a student to 
provide supporting medical documentation to confirm lactation needs in connection with reasonable modifications or to 
gain access to a lactation space “unless the documentation is necessary and reasonable for the recipient to determine the 
reasonable modifications to make or whether to take additional specific actions under the rules.”  
 
Improving access to information about protections, the rules require that a school ensure that when a student informs an 
employee1 of the student’s pregnancy or related conditions, the employee must promptly give the student the Title IX 
Coordinator’s contact information and inform the student that the Title IX Coordinator can coordinate actions to prevent 
sex discrimination and ensure equal access to the school’s education program or activity (unless the employee 
reasonably believes the Title IX Coordinator has been notified). More generally, schools are required to adopt, publish, 
and implement a nondiscrimination policy and grievance procedures, and provide a notice of nondiscrimination on its 
website, handbooks, catalog, announcement, bulletin, and application form, containing a statement of nondiscrimination, 
the Title IX Coordinator’s contact information, and information about where to find grievance procedures and how to 
make inquiries, reports, and complaints under Title IX.  
 
Although the rules include this individualized requirement to inform students about their rights regarding pregnancy or 
related conditions, and the requirement for notice about Title IX policies more generally, the Department declined in the 
new rules to specifically require schools to “post information about the availability of pregnancy-related modifications 
on syllabi or websites[.]” At least as of summer 2023, most Pennsylvania schools had not published policies specific to 
pregnancy and lactation on school websites to make this information accessible to students.2 This gap in the rules 
demonstrates the necessity for state policies that protect the rights of pregnant and lactating students, such as HB 994. 
HB 994 would require schools to ensure accessibility to policies about protections for pregnant and lactating students by 
publishing the rights provided in this law in the student handbook and on the school’s publicly accessible website. 
 
The new Title IX rules provide more explicit protections and improved accessibility to protections and knowledge about 
Title IX policies for lactating students, but there is still work to be done to promote effective accessibility and 
implementation of these promising policies.  
 
To learn more or get involved with efforts to support pregnant and lactating students in Pennsylvania, contact the 
Women’s Law Project (info@womenslawproject.org).  
 
1 The employee is required to inform a student or a person who has a legal right to act on behalf of the student about the Title IX Coordinator under these circumstances.  
2 

Desai, Nymisha. “New Research Shows Pennsylvania Students Need Better Access to Lactation Policies.” The Forum: The Tri-State Area School Study Council 
Newsletter, vol. 29, no. 2, 2024, p. 6. 

 

Women’s Law Project 

www.womenslawproject.org      
infopitt@womenslawproject.org 
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The Forum is a publication of the Tri-State Area School Study Council. Your comments and suggestions of topics 
for future publications are always welcome. You may contact us at: 

 Tri-State Area School Study Council   
 University of Pittsburgh    Email: tristate@pitt.edu 
 5151 Wesley W. Posvar Hall   Administrative Coordinator: Nolan Baker 
 230 South Bouquet Street    
 Pittsburgh, PA 15260     

  

The information in The Forum is for the general knowledge of the reader. 
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More photos from the Distinguished Educator Banquet 
and the Dr. Jean E. Winsand Workshop for Women in 

School Leadership 

From top left: The West Jefferson Hills School District School Board, Dr. Randal Lutz (middle) receiving the Distinguished Educator Award from Dr. Loughead and Dr. Rocco,, 
Dr. Kristin Martin receiving the Emerging Women in Education Award, The Seneca Valley School District School Board receiving the Distinguished School Board Award from Dr. 

Loughead and Dr. Rocco, Dr. Jill Jacoby (second from right) receiving the Distinguished Woman in Education Award from Dr. Tracy Vitale, Dr. Janell Logue-Belden, and Dr. 
Heidi Ondek, participants at the Dr. Jean E. Winsand Workshop for Women in School Leadership. 

mailto:tristate@pitt.edu

